Timothy M. Lockwood
Regulation and Policy Management Branch 
California Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation
P.O. Box 942883 
Sacramento, CA 94283-0001
(date)

RE: Prop 57 Draft Regular Regulations No. Z2017-0703-04

Dear Mr. Lockwood:

I am writing to express my concerns regarding the proposed regulations implementing Proposition 57, No. Z2017-0703-04. Many of us worked non-stop for the passage of prop 57, with time, money and with hope in its promise. There a few issues in particular that I am concerned about.

Prop. 57 promised to help all nonviolent detainees. The proposed regulations categorically prevent thousands of people sentenced to life-under the Three Strikes law for nonviolent crimes-the opportunity to prove they can be safely released, despite often being the lowest risk for recidivism.

We are additionally concerned to see incarcerated youth excluded from the benefits of Prop. 57, which clearly undermines the other positive reforms of SB 260 and 261 that we saw pass. 

Finally, so many of our loved ones have spent years in prison, working to improve their being, through education and positive programming yet we see that they may not benefit under the CDCR’s proposed regulations.

I offer the following recommendations to ensure that Prop. 57 is implemented as over 60% of California voters intend.

1. Allow all people in prison to earn 50% good time credits
2. Make all good time credit earning retroactive
3. Include Third Strikers in the non-violent early parole
4. Award retroactive Education Merit Credits for each achievement
5. Allow every person with a Youth Offender Parole Date or Elderly Parole Date to earn time off of their earliest parole date.

Thank you for your consideration of these important issues.

Sincerely,

(your name)


